KENYA METHODIST UNIVERSITY, P.O. BOX 267-60200, MERU, KENYA
Christmas 2013

Dear Friends,

This comes with best wishes for a Happy Christmas and New Year, and thanks for whatever prayer support you have been able to give me over the past few months. I certainly have much for which to praise the Lord. In particular:
I praise him for my safe and smooth journey to Kenya in September and the provision of a new home within the campus of the Kenya Methodist University just outside Meru Town. It is an 8-room flat in a block of four on the edge of the built-up part of the campus. The campus itself is spacious and beautifully landscaped. It borders both on a forest, where elephants, baboons and monkeys roam, and on a plain which stretches across the Meru District to the Nyambene hills 30 miles away, which, on most days, are clearly visible from the campus. Though it sits astride the equator, the Meru District is also about 5000 ft. above sea level, which gives us temperatures in the 20s Celsius most of the time, the variations during the year only being due to the rainy and dry seasons.
I praise him for the KEMU community. KEMU as a whole has over 10,000 students, distributed between 5 faculties and 6 centres. Of these about 2000 are associated with the Meru campus (the ‘mother’ campus of the whole university). They study different subjects at different levels; some are part-time, others full-time; some are residential, others distance learners. While not all the students are Christians (let alone Methodists), the university is owned and run by the Methodist Church in Kenya and has a marked Christian ethos. The chapel services at the Meru campus, though not compulsory, are normally attended by hundreds of community members. Moreover, the worship and preaching is Bible based, contemporary, inculturated, and passionate.   

I praise him for the ministerial students I have had the opportunity to teach during the past term. There are about 150 theological students studying with KEMU at present, of whom about 60 are associated with the Meru campus, 30 of them residentially and full-time. Having witnessed the ministry skills of some of these students both on mission in a local circuit and in the university chapel, I have been impressed by their gifts and devotion, and it has been a privilege to play a part in their academic training and ministerial formation. This term I have taught New Testament Introduction, Luke-Acts, and the book of Revelation. Next term I expect to teach Hebrew and a Systematic Theology course.
I praise him for the Methodist Church in Kenya outside of the university. Methodist work began in the Meru District exactly 100 years ago.  At that time there was were no churches. Today Christianity is the major faith of the area (as it is of Kenya as a whole) with hundreds of congregations (Methodist and other), many of them with hundreds of members, scattered all over the District. One Methodist church I preached in a few weeks ago had about 500 adults in its English service, 100 in its Kimeru service and 300 children in its Sunday School! The building is not big enough to contain the English service and late-comers have to stand around the porch during the service, joining in as best they can. Another church I have preached in is about 7 months old. It has already gathered a community of about 90 people and is raising funds to buy a plot and put up a worship centre. The general scene is one of vibrancy, growth and optimism, and is very encouraging.    

Finally, I praise him for the recent safe arrival of my freight from UK, the granting of a work permit by the Kenyan government, and the generous provision of a vehicle (a 4-wheel drive Suzuki Grand Vitara) by the MCK with financial assistance from the Methodist World Church Relationships Office in London. With these assets, I feel that I can settle down more fully and plan for the longer term. 
Your continuing prayers will appreciated, in particular:
· That the theological students at Meru may be appropriately and adequately trained for the ministries to which they have been called
· That the MCK, along with all other Kenyan churches, may continually be guided and empowered for effective mission
· That the nation of Kenya might be wisely and justly governed

Yours in Christ,
Peter
